RING PASTURE CLOSED PER EBMUD

Fees Due December 15—One time only fee reduction to $200 per space

Worm Horses 12/15 to 12/22

Next Board Meeting January 11 at Kirsten’s

Next move, tentatively January 23 to LLP

http://www.orindahorsemen.org/node/3

OHA BOARD MEETING MINUTES

Date: December 8, 2009

Place: Sara Shumer’s home

Board Members Present: Pamela Bullen, Wakean MacLean, Morris Older, Heather Pineda, Eddie Reiter, Sara Shumer, Kirsten Whitsett

Call to Order: 7:20 PM

---Eddie distributed a packet. The agenda was reviewed and a timekeeper assigned.

---Minutes of the November 9, 2009 minutes were approved as presented.

---Membership Report Elise Geske brought in Socks on November 29 and plans to release him to the herd about December 13. Peppymint has left the pasture. Riding partner fees for children under 18 were discussed. The Board decided to allow four visits for temporary riding partners under the age of 18 so as to encourage young people to learn about horses.

--- Code of Cooperation Report Elise plans to present a draft of the COC to the Board by January 1.

--The Dog Recommendations Committee was discussed. Some members expressed concern about the wording of the “dog survey,” which is in progress. The Dog Committee now consists of Kim, Heather P., Sara, Eddie and Jim McTigue. Other members are invited to join if they have an interest.  All are welcome to give input.

--By-Passed Locks It was determined that Morris Fred are the only pasture members with keys to EBMUD and EBRPD locks. Heather will ask Joe if we can have other copies for the President as a back up, so that we are better able to open by-passed locks when needed.

---Hay Watch The committee needs help inspecting the Plateau hay, especially the bottom of the hay pile. Eddie will advise the membership not to feed from the bottom of the Plateau pile until it can be inspected. If the weather is dry enough, members will be encouraged to feed by truck from hay stored in the Pond Barn. Associate member, David Curto, has offered his ATV to move hay if necessary.

---Wormers Ivermectin wormers will be in the white shed for members to worm their horses. Please do so between Dec. 15 to 22, as worming the entire herd at the same time will benefit the health of the herd. If you cannot worm your horse then, consult Pam, as some members have volunteered to assist those who are unable to do so this time frame.
---Directors’ and Officers’ Insurance A motion was duly made, seconded and approved to move forward in obtaining D and O insurance for the Board.  Morris will contact Larry Viegas, our insurance agent, to get a copy of the declaration page. Heather will review the insurance and aid the Board in understanding the policy.

---Treasurer’s Report Morris distributed and we discussed at length a detailed budget which accompanies these minutes. The budget includes our Income and expenses for the past 4 years, on which this year’s budget is based. The Board decided to continue membership in California State Horsemen’s Association (CSHA), although we no longer will purchase insurance through this organization. There was a discussion of whether members second-horse work-hour deposits have been  consistently collected. Morris will research this issue. Morris noted that OHA has a generous financial cushion, with about $20,000 added to our bank account in the last 4 years, and over $30,000 now in the bank before the collection of December dues. The Board will consider how much of a cushion is needed. At Morris’ suggestion, a motion was duly made seconded and approved to have a one time only fee reduction from $330 to $200 per horse in effect for December 2009.  Morris stated that members with incomplete work hours have been billed.

---Tuff Shed Kirsten has obtained keys from the Tuff Shed Company. Members who have expressed an interest in having a can in the Tuff shed may purchase a key for $4 from Kirsten. Those members should move their cans into the shed as soon as possible. The Board decided it was too soon to build shelves. After the holidays, Morris, Kirsten and Sara will evaluate which OHA items should be stored in the shed and how the shelving should be arranged. Kim has offered to build the shelving. 

---EBMUD Report Heather reported that EBMUD states that the Ring Pasture is now off limits; they want it rested for six months. EBMUD would like the ring pasture to be treated as the other pastures and given time to rest and recover. A motion was duly made seconded and approved to close the Ring Pasture until EBMUD permits us to use it again. The only exception will be in medical emergencies, in which case very short-term use will be allowed with permission from the President. Eddie will notify the membership.

Two Year AGP (Annual Grazing Plan) A board quorum, determined by email vote, is in favor of signing a two-year Annual Grazing Plan (AGP) instead of the usual one year. This will allow us to use the capital improvements credit for the second year during this year, allowing us to build another dividing fence in the plateau pasture and deduct the cost from our lease payments the following year. Morris suggests reminding Joe to complete the AGP so that we can use our credits against the March payment. Heather will ask when our five-year lease will be up for renewal.
Hay Disposal EBMUD has denied permission to use the area behind the Pavilion for a used hay dump, nor do they want us to have more hay dumps. They would like us to compost the used hay in the Taj. However, we could not then put the composted manure on the ring because the old hay clogs the tines of the harrow. We could dedicate a bay to hay, but the space seems too small.  Another option is to get a new, strong trailer and haul the old hay out. Wakean will research methods of speeding up decomposition of our wasted hay. He will seek members’ help on this project.

Rotation/Fencing The Board deferred the decision as to whether to install the fence ourselves or to hire a contractor to construct it. If we do it ourselves, we pay only for materials, but get credit against our lease costs for the labor we put into it. If we hire a contractor it will be much easier for us, but a bigger hit on our budget.  The next rotation will probably be on January 23 to the LLP. However, we may run out of hay in the Plateau before that time if we can’t truck hay up from the Pond Barn or Red Barn. We will keep a close watch on the hay situation.

---Post–Meeting Addendums:  By email, the Board approved continued membership in the CNGA (California Native Grass Association).  Erica will try to get input on issues about feeding on teasel. We confirmed that our current lease expires in October 2012.
---Meeting Adjourned 9:40 PM

---Next Meeting January 11, 2010 at Kirsten’s house. Dinner 6:45, meeting at 7:15. All members are welcome.

Respectfully submitted,

Pamela Bullen, Recording Secretary

December 13, 2009

THANK YOUS!!!!

Eddie for hosting the lovely holiday party

Kirsten for organizing the cans and the keys for the white shed

Morris for unlocking the Sea View Gate

Sara for a great meal and hosting the meeting

Heather P. and James for the last herd move to the UUP
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